# TOWN OF SIMSBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION

Record of Proceedings

Regular Meeting

May 12, 2020

Ms. Susan Salina called the virtual meeting to order at 6:33 p.m.

## Roll Call:

<u>Members present</u>: Mmes. Susan Salina, Tara Willerup, Lydia Tedone, Jen Batchelar and Sharon Thomas. Messrs. Todd Burrick, Jeff Tindall and Brian Watson.

<u>Also present</u>: Superintendent Matt Curtis, Assistant Superintendent Erin Murray, Assistant Superintendent Sue Homrok-Lemke, Director of Personnel Neil Sullivan, Director of Technology Jason Casey, Director of Finance Amy Meriwether, and Recording Secretary Katie Wilde.

## PUBLIC AUDIENCE

None

**Public Audience** 

## BOARD AND ADMINISTRATIVE COMMUNICATIONS

Ms. Willerup reported that the Curriculum Committee met and discussed the educational aspects of the Facilities Master Plan and the best next steps. The presentation from the committee meeting will be shown to the Facilities and Enrollment Task Force at their next meeting.

Ms. Thomas reported that she participated in the Reopen CT Advisory Roundtable meeting. She stated that there were a lot of comments regarding distance learning and the continuation of learning remotely. Ms. Thomas noted that some colleges are considering having students on campus in the fall and having them stay home after Thanksgiving through the rest of the semester. She stated that Commissioner Cardona will have a call with BOE members later this week.

Ms. Tedone stated that regional advisory teams are the voice of K-12 education for the Reopen CT Committee. She stated that CABE has been hosting BOE Chairman roundtables and webinars. She noted that plans for commencement vary across the state. Mr. Curtis stated that the district needs regulatory guidance on the parameters for graduation in order to plan, and that guidance has not yet been received.

Mr. Tindall stated that Ms. Murray's presentation at the Curriculum Committee meeting provided the academic perspective on the Facilities Master Plan. He stated that the Facilities & Enrollment Task Force (FETF) will meet next week and see the academic presentation. The plan will come back to the BOE for a decision and approval at an upcoming meeting.

Ms. Lemke reported that meal assistance distribution continues for families in need. Principals will send a reminder out on their listserv to parents this week. Ms. Murray reported that the Reopen SPS Teaching & Learning Team is pulling together, looking at summer preparation for September. Seventeen people will participate in the first meeting on Friday. A 3 tier model has been designed. Participants will include department supervisors, teacher leaders, a board member and parents.

Mr. Sullivan stated that the FETF meeting is scheduled on May 20 at 5:00 p.m. This

Communications

is a Zoom meeting that will be accessible on television via SCTV. Mr. Sullivan reported on the Reopen Simsbury Schools (RSS) Task Force. The group met on Monday and includes those involved in logistics and operations, as well as those who will need to follow executive order guidance. Representatives from maintenance /custodial staff, health services, technology, finance, Farmington Valley Health District, high school, middle school and elementary school participated in the meeting. Future discussions will include representation from the SEED after school program, the preschool program, and St. Mary's School. Mr. Sullivan stated that a lot of thinking was put out on the table and the challenges of eventual reopening were articulated. The RSS Task Force will meet again in 2 weeks, and once a week during the summer.

## RECOMMENDED ACTIONS

A. Approval of Minutes of April 23, 2020

Ms. Tedone: MOVE to approve the minutes of the April 23, 2020 meeting.

Ms. Willerup: Seconded. So moved.

B. Approval of Minutes of April 28, 2020 meeting

Ms. Willerup: MOVE to approve the minutes of the April 28, 2020 meeting.

Mr. Burrick: Seconded. So moved.

C. Gift from Latimer Lane PTO

Ms. Willerup: MOVE that the proposed gift of a commemorative sugar maple tree from the Latimer Lane PTO be approved.

Ms. Batchelar: Seconded. So moved.

D. End of Year Fiscal Authorizations

Mr. Burrick: MOVE that the Simsbury Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent to act as the Board's agent in renewing applications for state and federally funded programs.

Mr. Tindall: Seconded. So moved.

Ms. Tedone: MOVE that the Simsbury Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent to transfer funds from those accounts in which a surplus is anticipated into those accounts in which a deficit is anticipated.

Ms. Willerup: Seconded. So moved.

Ms. Tedone: MOVE that the Simsbury Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent (or designee), with Board of Finance approval, to approve any and all expenditures from the non-lapsing account for Unexpended Education Funds Account.

Approval of Minutes of April 23, 2020

Approval of Minutes of April 28, 2020

Gift from Latimer Lane PTO

End of Year Fiscal Authorizations Mr. Tindall: Seconded. So moved.

Ms. Willerup: MOVE that the Simsbury Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent to request Board of Finance approval for the deposit of unexpended funds at the close of the fiscal year into the non-lapsing account for Unexpended Education Funds Account; as authorized by state law, the amount of said deposit will be no more than 2% of the Board's current year operating budget. Unexpended funds over the 2% threshold will be returned to the Town General Fund Balance.

Mr. Tindall: Seconded. So moved.

Ms. Batchelar: MOVE that the Superintendent, with the approval of the Board Chairman, be authorized to hire staff for the 2020-21 school year during the period of July and August when the Board is not in session.

Ms. Tedone: Seconded. So moved.

# **INFORMATION AND REPORTS**

# A. HJMS Project Update

Mr. Curtis stated that the HJMS renovation project has been moving forward efficiently during the school closure. Mr. Casey stated that Phase 3 is coming to a close which includes the auditorium and additional classrooms. Phase 1 and 2 are already completed which includes the Library Media Center and classrooms. Phases 4 and 5 have been moved up due to the ability to complete more work with the school closed. Overall the project is 82% complete at this time with a final completion date of September 22. Ms. Batchelar asked if the completion date might be moved up sooner. Mr. Casey responded that there are some deliveries that were scheduled for the end of the project, and it is unlikely they will arrive sooner.

# B. Equity Update

Ms. Lemke reviewed the BOE 5 year goals, noting that each of them include threads of equity. She noted the work of the Equity Council, Spirit Council and RE-Center that all correspond with strategic goal #2: Compassionate and Connected School Culture. Ms. Lemke stated that the purpose of the Equity Council is to assess the organizational issues that impact equitable access, experiences and outcomes for SPS students. With this information, the council will make recommendations that will guide strategic planning and implementation of change efforts to eliminate persistent equity gaps in the district. Equity Council accomplishments include: collaboration with the Center for School Change, monthly meets with various stakeholders, the development of both individual and collective equity lens, professional development of membership, anecdotal "changes" in conversations and practice, data protocol implementation, drafting of a district definition, as well as core beliefs and stance.

Ms. Lemke outlined the work of the Equity Council going forward. Virtual meetings will be held on May 21 and June 4. The council will look at how distance learning has incorporated equity, perform a self-assessment and a data dive into culture and climate in Simsbury. Ms. Lemke stated that next steps for the council include providing the BOE and the community with a summary document. The Equity Council will continue their work next year. Ms. Willerup stated she is pleased the

HJMS Project Update

**Equity Update** 

Equity Council is moving forward with 2 meetings this year so that the students who have been involved can see the completion of their work.

# C. Distance Learning Survey Results

Mr. Curtis stated that there was a wide range of parent input and the district can make adjustments based on the feedback received. Ms. Murray stated there were more than 1,700 responses to the survey. She reviewed the themes at the elementary, middle and high school levels.

At the elementary level parents are appreciative that teachers are responsive and supportive to kids and families. They are receiving support from special education teachers and access to district devices. Areas for improvement include providing more opportunities for real-time instruction, addressing the use of technology, and the use of multiple platforms. Additionally broadening the content with new learning in science and social studies, and balancing screen time with hands-on materials and need for parental support in K-2.

At the middle school level students are enjoying their time with their teachers. There are clearly articulated expectations, routines and schedules. Flexibility for students and families is enhancing student independence and less stressful. Parents like the later start to the school day as students are more rested. Areas for improvement include providing more live classroom meeting time and recording lessons for later use. Additionally, increasing the use of PowerSchool to inform students/families of progress and expanding social/emotional supports that address anxiety and mental health issues.

At the high school level parents are pleased with the live lessons in real time, flexibility for families, and the structure/organization of the schedule. The structure reinforces independence and responsibility. There are connections with teachers and peers, less homework which equals less stress, and the later start time is better for kids. Areas for improvement include providing more new learning, timely feedback to students, extra help sessions, and recorded lessons. Parents asked for a schedule with lessons 5 days a week and noted the importance of ongoing collaboration among teachers to support special education students.

Ms. Murray pointed out the implementation of 1:1 Chromebooks at the middle and high school levels was an advantage going into distance learning. Ms. Willerup asked if there have been many emails from parents outside of the survey. Ms. Murray responded 1-2 dozen over the past 8 weeks. Mr. Curtis stated that he has received a similar volume.

Mr. Tindall stated that this is great feedback, drilled down to provide the opportunity to take the distance learning program to the next level. He asked if the district purchased Chromebooks or hotspots for K-6 students. Ms. Murray responded that 436 Chromebooks, from carts in grade 3-6 classrooms, were distributed with 26 going to teachers. In addition, 140 iPads were distributed to K-2 students. The district purchased 12 hotspots and has distributed 6 of them. The district is providing repairs for all of these systems. Mr. Tindall noted that some residents think that the pandemic is providing a savings to the school district, when in fact it is not.

Ms. Batchelar asked about the return of textbooks and devices. Ms. Murray stated

Distance Learning Survey Results that drop off bins will be provided in the SHS parking lot for textbooks, library media center materials, musical instruments and sports uniforms. Once timing is decided the plan will be communicated with families. Students moving from 8<sup>th</sup> grade to 9<sup>th</sup> grade will need to swap out their Chromebooks. Ms. Murray stated that the district wants to make sure that students have devices for the start of the 2020-21 school year. Ms. Batchelar asked about items students left behind. Mr. Sullivan responded that if the stay at home order ends May 20, we will allow teachers into the schools to pick up their things. Custodians will bag items left in students' lockers and those items will be available for pick up in June.

Ms. Thomas asked if the district will be reimbursed for the technology that is being distributed. Mr. Curtis responded that funds, relative to the CARES Act, are similar to Title I funds and the district anticipates receiving funds of approximately \$100,000. Mr. Sullivan stated that through the Public Safety Committee, we are tracking costs related to COVID-19 as part of the FEMA process to receive disaster relief funds. Ms. Meriwether noted that the application for reimbursement is very specific. The town is submitting for everything, but does not yet know what will be reimbursed.

Ms. Thomas concurred with the survey results that we should provide recordings of classes for students. Mr. Watson stated that the older kids seem to be set in a schedule. He urged the district to move to more of a consistent schedule for elementary students so they can settle into a routine. Ms. Murray stated that this also came up in the survey, setting a schedule for elementary students so that parents aren't inundated with emails. The district is looking at ways to do that.

D. Fee Schedule for Use of Simsbury Public Schools

Mr. Curtis stated that the fees charged for the use of our buildings covers the custodial cost. The fees for 2020-21 are an increase of 2% over the current fees. Mr. Curtis noted that these fees are not a significant generator of revenue, approximately \$50,000 per year. Neighboring communities were contacted for a fee comparison. The fee schedule will come before the board at the next meeting for approval.

Mr. Burrick asked if the charges should be raised higher to accommodate additional cleaning procedures that will need to take place next year. Mr. Curtis responded that we are still planning in that area, and it is questionable as to whether outside groups will gather next year.

# E. Quarterly Budget Analysis

Ms. Meriwether reported that expenditures to date are in line with last year. In late March/early April the district received additional Choice entitlement awards totaling \$57,579. Due to the fact that we cannot offer after school programming, the district may need to return \$20,000-\$30,000. As a result of the COVID-19 shutdown, building usage revenue will have a projected deficit of \$10,640. However, this will be offset by a projected year-end surplus of \$10,007 in school tuition revenue.

Ms. Meriwether noted that based on Governor Lamont's Executive Order, the district continues to pay all salaries. She stated that a deficit of \$400,000 is expected in the out-of-district budget. Other losses include \$80,000 in Nutrition Services and \$95,000 in Athletics from Pay for Play. Losses will be offset by savings in the bus

Fee Schedule for use SPS

Quarterly Budget Analysis

contract in the amount of \$468,000 and \$200,000. With additional smaller savin savings is approximately \$330,000. The remain at \$385,000.		
ADJOURNMENT Ms. Willerup: MOVE to adjourn the mee	ting at 7:59 n m	Adjournment
wis. willerup. Wove to adjourn the mee	ting at 7.00 p.m.	
Ms. Tedone: Seconded. So moved.		
Jen Batchelar	Katie Wilde	
Secretary	Recording Secretary	

# TOWN OF SIMSBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION

Record of Proceedings	Special Meeting	May 12, 2020
Ms. Susan Salina called the virtual me	eting to order at 8:06 p.m.	
Roll Call:  Members present: Mmes. Susan Sal Batchelar and Sharon Thomas. Messrs	ina, Tara Willerup, Lydia Tedone, Jen s. Todd Burrick, Jeff Tindall and Brian Watson.	
EXECUTIVE SESSION  Ms. Willerup: MOVE that the Board of the evaluation of the superintendent.	Executive Session	
Ms. Thomas: Seconded. So moved.		
ADJOURNMENT Ms. Thomas: MOVE to adjourn the me	Adjournment	
Mr. Burrick: Seconded. So moved.		
Jennifer Batchelar Secretary	Katie Wilde Recording Secretary	

MEMORANDUM TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew T. Curtis

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: Personnel Recommendations

# I. Resignation

### Melissa Luke

Assignment Math Department Supervisor, Henry James Memorial School

Simsbury Exp 2 years

Effective June 30, 2020

# **BOARD MOTION:**

"MOVE that the Board of Education accept the resignation of Melissa Luke effective June 30, 2020."

MTC:cdf

MEMORANDUM TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew T. Curtis, Superintendent of Schools

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: Approval of Fee Schedule for Use of Public Schools

The Board of Education previously received the proposed 2020-21 fee schedule for use of public school buildings effective July 1, 2020. The administration is recommending the approval of the following motion:

"MOVE that the fee schedule for use of public schools for 2020-21 be approved as submitted by the administration."

/cm

TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew Curtis, Superintendent of Schools

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: 2021-22 School Calendar

This calendar was prepared in accordance with state law guidelines, BOE school calendar established policies, SEA contractual working days, and the ad-hoc 2009 Calendar Advisory Committee's recommendations. Last year the state legislature removed the requirement of school districts to follow a regional school calendar. Nevertheless we have kept the April recess during the second full week in April as have many of our neighboring districts. The calendar presented this evening includes 181 days, one of which will be assigned as a full day of professional development in March.

The administration is recommending that the Board review and adopt the 2021-2022 calendar as presented.

"MOVE to adopt the 2021-22 school calendar as presented."

MTC:kdw

# School Calendar 2021-22

AUGUST							
M	T	T W T F					
23	24	<b>25</b> *	26	27			
30	31						

SEPTEMBER					
M	T	W	T	F	
		1	2	3	
6	7	8	9	10	
13	14	15	16	17	
20	21	22	23	24	
27	28	29	30		

OCTOBER					
M	T	W	T	F	
				1	
4	5	6	7	8	
11	12	13	14	15	
18	19	20	21	22	
25	26	27	28	29	

	NOVEMBER					
M	T	W	T	F		
1	2	3	4	5		
8	9	10	11	12		
15	16	17	18	19		
22	23	24	25	26		
29	30					

DECEMBER				
M	T	W	T	F
		1	2	3
6	7	8	9	10
13	14	15	16	17
20	21	22	23	24
27	28	29	30	31

	JANUARY				
M	T	W	T	F	
3	4	5	6	7	
10	11	12	13	14	
17	18	19	20	21	
24	25	26	27	28	
31					

<b>FEBRUARY</b>					
M	T	W	T	F	
	1	2	3	4	
7	8	9	10	11	
14	15	16	17	18	
21	22	23	24	25	
28					

MARCH					
M	T	W	T	F	
	1	2	3	4	
7	8	9	10	11	
14	15	16	17	18	
21	22	23	24	25	
28	29	30	31		

APRIL				
M	T	W	T	F
				1
4	5	6	7	8
11	12	13	14	15
18	19	20	21	22
25	26	27	28	29

MAY				
M	T	W	T	F
2	3	4	5	6
9	10	11	12	13
16	17	18	19	20
23	24	25	26	27
30	31			

JUNE				
M	T	W	T	F
		1	2	3*
6	7	8	9	10
13	14	15	16	17
20	21	22	23	24
27	28	29	30	
27	28	29	30	

\*First Day of School

\*\*School will close for the year upon completion of the 180<sup>th</sup> student school day.

School Holiday/Vacation/Full Day Professional Development

Early Dismissal

# School Holiday/Vacation/Full Day Professional Development

August 25\* Students' First Day Dec. 24 – Jan. 1 **Holiday Recess** September 6 MLK Day Labor Day January 17 Rosh Hashanah February 21-22 September 7 Winter Recess September 16 Yom Kippur March XX **Professional Development** 

October 11 Columbus Day
November 2 Election Day/Prof. Development

November 25-26 Thanksgiving Recess

April 11-15 Spring Recess
May 30 Memorial Day
June 3\*\* Students' Last Day

 $<sup>\</sup>ensuremath{^{**}}$  Subject to change if needed to make-up for inclement weather days.

# SIMSBURY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 2020-21 INFORMATION K-12

#### REGULAR DAY SCHOOL HOURS

Simsbury High School	7:32 a.m. – 2:10 p.m.
Henry James Memorial School	7:32 a.m. – 2:10 p.m.

 $\begin{array}{lll} \text{Central School} & 8:15 \text{ a.m.} - 2:50 \text{ p.m.} \\ \text{Latimer Lane School} & 8:15 \text{ a.m.} - 2:50 \text{ p.m.} \\ \text{Tariffville School} & 8:15 \text{ a.m.} - 2:50 \text{ p.m.} \\ \text{Tootin' Hills School} & 8:15 \text{ a.m.} - 2:50 \text{ p.m.} \\ \end{array}$ 

Squadron Line School 8:45 a.m. – 3:20 p.m.

EARLY DISMISSAL SCHOOL HOURS (Professional Development, Elementary Report Card Conferences, day before Thanksgiving and last day of school)

# Secondary 7-12 early dismissal time

Simsbury High/Henry James 11:15 a.m.

# Elementary early dismissal times

Central School	12:00 p.m.
Latimer Lane School	12:00 p.m.
Tariffville School	12:00 p.m.
Tootin' Hills School	12:00 p.m.
Squadron Line School	12:30 p.m.

In the event of an early closing due to inclement weather or other emergency reasons the above early release schedule will be followed in all grades. Lunch will be served at all elementary schools on early release days (PD, Report Card Conferences and weather-related early release).

Announcements will be listed on the following stations: Television Stations: Channel 3 WFSB; Channel 8 WTNH; Channel 30 WVIT Emergency closing information is also posted on the <u>SPS website</u>

#### DATES SCHOOL WILL NOT BE IN SESSION

September 6	Labor Day	Dec. 24 – Jan. 1	Holiday Recess
September 7	Rosh Hashanah	January 17	MLK Day
September 16	Yom Kippur	February 21-22	Winter Recess
October 11	Columbus Day	March xx	Professional Dev.
November 2	Election Day/Prof. Dev.	April 11-15	Spring Recess
November 25-26	Thanksgiving Recess	May 30	Memorial Day

#### REFERENCE TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Central School Latimer Lane School	860-658-4732 860-658-4774	Henry James Memorial School Simsbury High School	860-651-3341 860-658-0451
Squadron Line School	860-658-2251	Board of Education Office	860-651-3361
Tariffville School	860-658-5825	Special Services Department	860-658-3873
Tootin' Hills School	860-658-7629	Salter's Express Company	860-651-3311

TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew Curtis, Superintendent of Schools

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: School Facilities Master Plan & Reconfiguration Study

As you are aware, in November of 2018, Tecton Architects was chosen to complete a Facilities Master Plan and Reconfiguration Study for the school district. During this process three public forums were held on June 5, 2019, November 20, 2019 and March 4, 2020.

At the April 28<sup>th</sup> board meeting, Mr. Sullivan presented a summary of the March 4<sup>th</sup> Public Forum. This included feedback from our neighborhood meetings, the location of 6<sup>th</sup> grade, the scope of possible building additions and renovation, the order of magnitude costs and the schedule for step one of the Facilities Master Plan.

On May 4<sup>th</sup> the Curriculum Committee met and received a presentation addressing the educational, developmental, social/emotional and transition needs of our students if 6<sup>th</sup> grade were to move to the middle school. This presentation was shared with the Facilities and Enrollment Task Force during their meeting on May 20<sup>th</sup>.

This evening Director of Personnel Neil Sullivan will share the process followed to date, and request that the board make a decision on the first option for the Facilities Master Plan. Once a decision is made by the board, we will request Tecton Architects proceed with completion of the master plan.

MTC:kdw

TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew T. Curtis, Superintendent

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: TEXTBOOK ADOPTION, 2020-2021

Each spring, the Board of Education reviews and adopts new textbooks (which includes related supplementary materials and teacher resource kits) to be used by students and staff the following year. Textbooks recommended for adoption are initially selected by a department, committee, or staff member and are reviewed by the department supervisor, building principal and central office prior to submission to the Board for approval.

The attached list represents books that are required for all students to read in a specific course, grade, or ability level.

If any Board member wishes to review any of the books in more detail, this can be arranged by contacting the Assistant Superintendent's office.

Following tonight's discussion, this item will be placed on the June 9, 2020 meeting agenda for action.

MTC:da

Att.

# **TEXTBOOK ADOPTION, 2020-2021**

SUBJECT	GRADE/ LEVEL	TITLE	AUTHOR	PUBLISHER	PUB. DATE
English	12, Level II	Born a Crime	Trevor Noah	Spiegel & Grau	2016

Trevor Noah's memoir, Born a Crime, is set in South Africa and recounts his childhood growing up under Apartheid. Noah was the child of a white father and a black mother, a situation that was illegal in South Africa at the time, making his existence "a crime." Noah explores the prejudice present in South Africa, and recounts how he was able to overcome adversity. The memoir not only introduces a nonfiction book to the World Literature class, but it also provides a nice link between the books in the curriculum and the first formal writing assignment – the personal essay.

MEMO TO: Members of the Board of Education

FROM: Matthew T. Curtis

Superintendent of Schools

DATE: May 26, 2020

RE: Board of Education Policies

The Policy Committee recently reviewed revisions to the 3300 Expenditures/Expending Authority section of the 3000 Business Series. This update, to the current purchasing policy, is necessary in order to be in accordance with federal purchasing guidelines to avoid a finding in our next audit. We received a finding in our most recent audit because the appropriate language was not in our existing policy

The Policy Committee is recommending adoption of the following policies:

• 3320: Purchasing

3321: Local Purchasing3324: Payment of Bills3325: Disbursements

• 3326: Payroll Procedures

• 3327: Travel

A copy of the recommended policy changes have been provided to you this evening for further review. Following any discussion, this policy will be brought forward for approval at the next Board of Education meeting.

MTC:kdw

# **Expenditures/Expending Authority**

# 3310 <u>Financial Regulations and Procedures</u>

The Superintendent shall submit for Board approval procedures for expending and receiving Board funds, and for the inventory and sale of school properties. (See A3320)

# 3320 Purchasing Agent

The Business Manager or designee shall be responsible for all purchases. No transaction shall be authorized until a purchase order has been approved by the Business Manager or designee. The Business Manager or designee shall prepare specifications for all repairs and equipment with assistance from the affected department. All purchases shall be in accordance with established guidelines. (See A3320)

Revised June 9, 2020

# 3321 Local Purchasing

As a public agency the Board of Education is aware of its responsibility to spend its funds so as to obtain the greatest possible educational value for every dollar spent. Therefore, even though the Board will make its purchases locally whenever bids and prices are fully comparable with those of outside bidders, the lowest bid and the lowest price for goods and services while obtaining the highest quality products and services.

Revised June 9, 2020

# 3324 Payment of Bills

Payment of bills shall be authorized by the Business Manager or designee only after receiving verification of the receipt of the article(s) or service(s) purchased. In limited situations, however, the Business Manager or designee may authorize deposits or prepayments to a vendor.

Revised June 9, 2020

#### 3325 Disbursements

Check Registers covering payment from town appropriations shall be presented to the Director of Finance upon approval of the Business Manager or designee or Superintendent.

Revised June 9, 2020

#### 3326 Payroll Procedures

A. The Business Manager or designee shall supervise the preparation of all payrolls. The Business Manager or designee shall certify payments for periods of approved absence in accordance with Board policies and decisions.

Revised June 9, 2020

### 3327 Travel:

Staff members travelling for reasons approved in advance by the Superintendent of Schools and/or the Business Manager may be reimbursed for travel expenses. When personal vehicles are used, mileage reimbursement shall be made at the current IRS reimbursement rate:

B. Staff members attending educational conferences or who are on official school business approved in advance by the Superintendent of Schools and/or the Business Manager or his/her designee may be reimbursed for other expenses, including hotel room, meals, tolls, registration, etc., within the allowance appropriated in the annual budget. An accounting of all such expenditures must be made by the staff member concerned.

Revised June 9, 2020